
DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
U.S. ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS, CHICAGO DISTRICT 

231 SOUTH LASALLE STREET SUITE 1500 
CHICAGO, IL 60604 

 
August 4, 2025 

 

 
 
 
 
The Honorable Terry D’Arcy 
Mayor of the City of Joliet 
150 W Jefferson Street 
Joliet Il, 60432 
 
Dear Mayor D’Arcy: 
 

Reference Design Agreement (DA) dated April 3, 2025, between the Department of the Army 

(USACE) and the City of Joliet for the Joliet Levee project. The City of Joliet is the non-Federal 

sponsor for the project and will provide 35% of the project cost.  

 

Currently, our analysis show that the City of Joliet owes $105,000 based on the receipt of 

$300,000 in federal funds. These funds will be used to design a levee system that will be 

constructed on properties primarily owned by U.S. Steel Corporation and the Forest Preserve 

District of Will County’s Old Joliet Iron Works preserve. The amount requested represents a 

portion of the balance of the City of Joliet’s cost share amount as stated in the agreement. Please 

provide the amount requested in the form of electronic fund transfer.  Payment should be made 

in accordance with the enclosed directions. 

 
If you have any questions, please contact me at 312-846-5424 or e-mail at 

nicole.mendezsantos@usace.army.mil 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Nicole Méndez Santos 
Project Manager 


